

2 March 2021

TfNSW Reference: SYD20/00698/03 (A36445901)

DPIE Reference: SSD-10472

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Candice Pon

Dear Sir/Madam,

RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS FOR PROPOSED EXPANSION OF THE MUSEUMS DISCOVERY CENTRE - 2 GREEN ROAD, CASTLE HILL

Reference is made to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) correspondence dated 16 February 2021, regarding the abovementioned application which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for comment in accordance with Schedule 3 of the *State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure)* 2007.

TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documents and notes the TfNSW previous concerns regarding the proposed access arrangement to the subject site have not been addressed to its satisfaction.

TfNSW does not support the proposed development in its current form and reiterates the comments provided in its previous letter dated 27 November 2020.

If you have any further questions, Ms Zhaleh Alamouti would be pleased to take your call on 8849 2331 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Pahee Rathan

Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator